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APPLICANT’S RESPONSE TO STAFF 
STATUS REPORT NO. 6 

 

In its Status Report No. 6, California Energy Commission Staff asserts that the last piece of 
information identified by Staff at the July 9, 2009 Committee Conference as necessary to complete 
the Preliminary Staff Assessment (PSA) was not submitted by Applicant until August 20, 2009, as 
opposed to July 31, 2009, as asserted by Applicant.  The piece of information in question is a map 
showing potential mitigation lands that was requested by CEC and California Department of Fish & 
Game (CDFG) Staff at the Committee Conference on July 9, 2009.  That requested map was 
provided to the CEC under confidential cover on July 23, 2009, and the CEC Staff forwarded it to 
CDFG Staff.  During the follow-up telephonic workshop on July 28, 2009, Ms. Wilson of CDFG 
Staff requested for the first time that the Applicant provide an overlay to the previously provided 
map that showed the locations of Mohave Ground Squirrel (MGS) sitings.  Ms. Wilson specifically 
stated during that call that the “MGS overlay” for the map was not considered an item needed for 
the PSA analysis. Ms. Wilson’s request was discussed during the site visit on the next day (July 29, 
2009) with Dr. Phil Leitner, a noted MGS expert, and the requested overlay was provided by 
Applicant on August 20, 2009, as indicated by CEC Staff.  Applicant disagrees that its response to 
this request, which was not made until July 28, 2009, and which was explicitly excluded from the 
PSA data needs, is the trigger for the Staff’s commitment to produce the PSA within 6-8 weeks 
following receipt of the information requested at the Committee Conference.  Furthermore, even if 
August 20, 2009 was the trigger date, the PSA publication date would be October 15, 2009, not 
November 16, 2009, as Staff is now proposing.  As previously indicated by Applicant, all of the 
information identified by Staff as necessary to complete the PSA was provided on or before July 31, 
2009 and there is no basis for delaying publication of the PSA as proposed by Staff. 
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DATED:  September 29, 2009   Respectfully submitted, 

                 /S/ MICHAEL J. CARROLL 

 ___________________________________ 
 Michael J. Carroll 
 LATHAM & WATKINS LLP 
 Counsel to Applicant 

 












